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 Caroline Gil called the meeting to order.
1. Approval of minutes from December 5, 2002- A motion was made by Tom Vanaman to approve the minutes. Peter Huettl seconded and all approved.  Motion passed at 12:07PM.
2. Chemical Injury/Illness Report 
Lee Poore presented chemical injury data for the first quarter.  Corrections to title   

      will be made.  Todd Porter suggested the need for safety training of general and intro 
      chemistry classes.  Peter Crooks and Todd Porter initiated a discussion on fume hood    
      alarms in COP and Combs not working.  Discussed recent incident at COP and what   

      to do if  alarms don’t work.  OH&S will determine status of alarms in COP.
3. Old Business
· UK Model Chemical Hygiene Plan on the web- Members were informed the Model Chemical Hygiene Plan is now available on the web, http://www.uky.edu/Services/EHS/ohs/chp/welcome.html.  Formatting issues involving page numbers are being addressed. OH&S will print 100 copies for new laboratories, while existing PI’s will need to download the new version.  An email will be sent to department chairs when formatting has been corrected.  Suggested providing pdf format to fill out online. 

· Review Checklist for Personal Lab Safety- Reviewed draft of checklist. Committee suggested changes.  Lee Poore proposed idea of “Safety Cat” poster to display in laboratories, will work on design to present at next meeting.  Discussed also making list a door sign to be included in the CHP.
· Training Initiative- Agronomy- Lee Poore is in the process of planning and conducting training for the department.  Contact has been made with Jim Calvert, waiting on a final list of names to schedule.  
· New Lab inspection reports- Lee Poore discussed new method of sending laboratory inspection reports via email   Reviewed letter sent to department chair and a sample report. 
4. New Business

Eyewash/Shower project completion summary- Reviewed report for Ag North safety/eyewash showers.  Discussed whether or not COP showers/eyewashes are being checked monthly by MCPPD.  Requested review of data log.
5. Adjourned  

Tom Vanaman motioned to adjourn and seconded by Peter Huettl.

